Minutes of committee meeting held on 30" September 2024 at Three Bridges Community Centre
@ 19.00

Members present

James Mason y | Jim Scott y | Stella Daff y | David Penfold | Y
Richard Daniells | Y | Luke Taylor y | Clare Hall y | Dan Smiles y
Roy Swetman y | Martyn Flint Y | Paul Luttman | Y | Nicky Wilson Y
Lesley Bryant y | Debby Scott N | Nina Ware Y

Owing to the large number of AOB items, these were done first. Other reports would follow if time
permitting.

AOB
e Tilgate 5 washup
o No negative feedback received
o New signage from Car park worked well
o Very positive comments received on Social Media from other clubs
o Medi4 were excellent for First Aid coverage and stayed until last runner
came home
o Next years race will be on 7t September 2025, already agreed with Tilgate
Park
e Year End
o Income is down this year
o Profits from Tilgate 5 to be donated to charity — Richard to email all
members asking for charity nominations
o This s the first year we have used Spond, and they take a small percentage
of all payments made through their App
o Roy to speak to Jess re auditing the accounts
o Committee to not recommend an increase in annual fees for 2025, but this
is likely for 2026 subs

e AGM 2024
o Agreed date of 12t December 2024. James / Martyn to check hall
availability

o Richard to send out advance notice of date when booked.
o Club London Marathon place not yet confirmed.
o Discussion on previous winners of club marathon draw being allowed to
enter draw
e Three Forts Marathon / Half Marathon
o In 2025 this will clash with both the SGP Haywards Heath 10 and Worthing
Half Marathon
o It was agreed that volunteering for three forts would count as a volunteering
credit for club London Marathon place
e Runner of the Month
o After discussion it was agreed the runner of the month for September is
James McKie.



SGP (Jim)

Debby attended (via Zoom) the recent half year SGP AGM as Jim was working
SGP are planning to streamline the awards for 2025

The Phoenix 10k will not take place in 2025 (Later confirmed it would take place)
We are currently third in team rankings

Dan and Michele are currently in the top 20 positions

Wivelsfield 10k has been suggested as an additional race for 2025

WSFRL (Luke)

Still no info from WSFRL re subs and completors t-shirts
Nick in line to run all races for 2024

Four races left in 2024

AGM date not yet confirmed

New Learn to Run course to start at beginning of October

SCAA (Paul)

Paul completed his coaching qualification and is now a fully qualified coach.

Paul submitted a flyer to use offering tailored 1 to 1 coaching to members. Agreed
this would go in the newsletter

Training has now moved to the winter schedule

Cross country season has started, and we had teams run in the Sussex relay
championships

Sussex Cross Country League starts in October

Social (Stella)

Proposed date for Christmas party is 14% December. Stella to investigate venues and
send out invites

Blue Plaque picnic / social run was successful and will look to be repeated next year
with alternate route options

(Clare) Parkrun tourism arranged for Hogmoor Inclosure on 5" October

Newsletter (Nicky)

Richard asked Nicky to include a Happy 80t birthday article for Derek in the
newsletter

Membership / UKA (Lesley)

Three new members in the last month

Next meeting is Monday 288" October at 7.00pm, at Milton Mount Community Centre



